PARENT’S RIGHT TO KNOW TEACHER AND PARAPROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 
Under the Every Student Succeeds Act, parents have the right to request information regarding the professional qualifications of their student’s classroom teachers and paraprofessionals. Parents who would like to receive this information should write to the Human Resource Department, Attn: ESSA Teacher Qualifications, Saint Paul Public Schools, 360 Colborne Street, Saint Paul, MN 55102-3299.  You have the right to ask for the following information about each of your child’s classroom teacher(s).


· Information about whether the teacher has met state qualification and licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject areas in which the teacher provides instruction; 

· Information about whether the teacher is teaching under emergency or other provisional status through which state qualification or licensing criteria have been waived; 

· Information about whether the teacher is teaching (subjects or content) in which proper certification is held by the teacher.

· Information about whether the child is provided services by paraprofessionals and, if so, their qualifications.

